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Update on company cars

CarNet Management AG – Zürcherstrasse 6 – 8952 Schlieren
Phone +41 44 733 60 10 - Fax +41 44 733 60 15 - www.car-net.com - info@car-net.com

Information for our customers and suppliers

Schlieren, April 20th 2020

Making sure the business goes on 
Protecting employees



 Interruption of vehicle manufacturing
Please see the information on page 3

 Delays in the delivery process
CarNet customers will be contacted directly by our Customer Service department to get information about specifically affected 
delivery delays for new cars of the brands Audi, BMW, Ford, Jaguar, Land Rover, Mercedes-Benz, Opel, Porsche, Skoda Volkswagen 
and Volvo. Production weeks already confirmed will probably be postponed due to the closures of the production facilities. As soon 
as an update of the individual brands arrives, our Customer Service team will inform accordingly.

 Vehicle maintenance and repair shops
Most garages and repair shops are currently in operation.

 Tire suppliers
The majority of our partners informed us of they are reopening in compliance with the FOPH requirements. Ticino is still to be 
considered a special situation at the moment and must be clarified separately in each case.

 Leasing/ Financial markets
The leasing banks operate normally and process all leasing requests. However, the uncertainties in the financial markets will remain 
in the near future. Volatile interest rates are therefore to be expected.
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Interruption of Production
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Car brand Status of the interruption of vehicle manufacturing

BMW, Mini Production interrupted until probably April 30th 2020

Daimler - Mercedes-Benz, Smart Start of production expected April 20th 2020

FCA - Fiat, Alfa Romeo No details yet

Ford Start of production expected May 4th 2020

Porsche Production still interrupted

PSA - Peugeot, Citroen, DS, Opel Gradual restart of production as of April 20th 2020

Renault
Production in Europe is still reduced. Part of the operation has been resumed in Portugal and is planned for the 
facility in Romania from April 21st, 2020. Production in Russia was gradually resumed on April 13th 2020.

VAG - VW, Audi, Seat, Skoda
Gradual restart of production at the Zwickau and Bratislava facilities planned as of April 20th, 2020.
As of April 27th 2020 gradual restart of production facilities in Portugal, Spain, Russia and USA planned.
As of May 2020 reopening of the plants in South Africa, Argentina, Brazil and Mexico planned.

The information changes daily.
In general, we are currently assuming that production will only start gradually in the coming weeks.


